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to the College and to the High School. The 
room opposite my office has been used for some 
years by one of the High School grades; Physics 
and Chemistry classes, four in number, have been 
taught in the College Laboratories; the High 
School Assembly Hall has been used as a class room; 
the teachers’ room was converted in to class room; 
the kindergarten room has been subdivided as an 
expedient to form two class rooms. 
has been known for several years to both the School 
Boards and the College authorities, 
have been prepared and an addition to our school 
building is one of our urgent needs.

This condition
Tentative plan,:

"Library space is too limited".
This difficulty was the subject of a special memoran­
dum sent out by me at the request of the Library 
Committee during the last session.
as Chairman of the Library Committee,I have received 
a letter from Dr. Percival containing a query from 
Dr. Locke, Chairman of the American Library Assoc­
iation, regarding the possibility of using Macdonald 
College Library to furnish reading facilities in 
rural districts, 
by the Library Committee of Macdonald College, I was 
asked to inform Dr. Percival that in many respects 
Macdonald College was a logical center for assistance 
to rural communities and that it could greatly help 
through Women’s Institutes, farmer’s organizations 
and Teacher’s Associations, but that under present 
conditions it had no money available for extending 
library service to rural communities; it had no 
stack room available for books such as would be re­
quired for this purpose; that the stack room originally 
provided in 1907 was now practically used up and that 
there would be insufficient space for our own books 
bought in 1932-33; that we had an insufficient staff 
for additional duties and, therefore,could not under­
take responsibilities such as were outlined in Dr. 
Locke’s letter.
Macdonald College were provided with the space, staff 
and money required, the Library Committee would be 
quite glad to consider an extension to this service 
in rural communities.

V.

Since that time,

After this letter was discussed

It was stateçL, however, that if

VI. "That Practice Teaching facilities are inadequate". 
This has always been the case since the foundation 
of the college and is answered by my statement under 
No.4. 
felt.
students who are otherwise qualified, we are faced

This year the inadequacy will be very keenly 
After using every technical excuse to exclude


